
When we moved into our current building in 2003, we never 
imagined we’d run out of space. Since that time, we have 

increased our food distribution days from four per month to 22, 
with an average of 905 families coming every Produce Monday. The 
generosity of our supporters, including 2,500 volunteers, makes it 
happen, but our current site limits our services. We’ve utilized ev-
ery inch of space and positioned staff at satellite offices in Sunny-
vale. After much planning and preparation, we are ready to take 
this next step and enhance our ability to serve our community.
	 SCS is happy to announce that we are looking to move into a 
larger building in 2020. In preparation for the move, the City of 
Sunnyvale has agreed to buy our current building and allow SCS 
to remain here until our new building is move-in ready. We have  
received seed funding from the City of Sunnyvale, Jay Paul, 
LinkedIn, the SCS Board of Directors, and many individual donors.
	 But we need your help. It’s going to take a village to help us buy 
a new building.

I t’s time for the SCS Annual Holiday Auction! Join us 
for an evening of good food and good cheer while bid-

ding on one-of-a-kind holiday gifts for everyone in your 
family. Auction items include wonderful family vacations, 
restaurant outings, wine tastings, theater tickets, and so much more. 
	 Thank you to all who graciously donate items and volunteer time to 
make this event possible. We again thank the Sunnyvale Elks Lodge 
for donating their venue, LinkedIn for catering the evening with savory 
appetizers, and Cake4Kids for providing delicious bite-sized desserts. 
	 The Auction is a free event, but we ask guests to bring a $25 gift 
card or an unwrapped new toy to help stock the shelves of the SCS 
Holiday Center. n

Anna, a single mother of four, was struggling to find stability. 
She was working hard, but when her landlord raised her rent 

from $1,450 to $2,650, she had to give up her apartment. Anna 
and her children found refuge at the North County Shelter in 
Sunnyvale, which supports families and individuals experiencing 
homelessness. That’s when we met Anna.  
	 Anna was helped through the Homelessness Prevention and 
Rapid Rehousing (HPRR) program at SCS. We launched HPRR in 
2015, with generous funding from the City of Sunnyvale, and 
the need continues to grow. The number of homeless persons we 
helped last year increased by 22% to 831. Thanks to new funding 
from Google.org, SCS was able to expand our HPRR services in 
Sunnyvale last year. We are grateful to both the City of Sunnyvale 
and Google.org for their generous support for this critical service. 
	 HPRR connects clients who are homeless or at imminent risk of 
homelessness with a Housing Case Manager (HCM) to help them 
reach housing stability. HCMs match tenants with landlords and 

continued on page 2

	 As you plan your annual giving to SCS, we ask that you con-
sider an additional gift to our building fund. 
	 We will share more about our plans in the coming months. 
Thank you for your help in preventing homelessness and hunger in 
our community! n

Marie Bernard, Executive Director



  

Financial Coaching Helps Vet

I am honored to be 
rejoining the SCS 

Board of Directors 
and to serve as 
Board President 
at a very exciting 
time. During last 
year’s “gap year” in 
my Board service, I 
remained informed 
and humbled, as always, about the efforts 
of the agency and the people of Sunnyvale 
to fight homelessness and hunger in our 
community. 
	 Last year, the Board of Directors au-
thorized senior SCS staff to conduct a 
feasibility study for a capital campaign to 
purchase a new building. As was becom-
ing clear to staff, clients, and our wonder-
ful volunteers, our ever expanding efforts 
to meet our mission have caused SCS to 
outgrow its current facility. 
	 The results of the feasibility study were 
clear: the people of Sunnyvale want us to 
have a place where we can do our job bet-
ter. More room for case workers to provide 
one-on- one assistance to those who need 
emergency financial aid or long-term case 
management. More room for food storage 
so we can provide fresh, nutritious food to 
local families. More room for gatherings 
and special events, including screenings 
for our Challenge Diabetes program, work-
shops on immigrant rights, and seasonal 
activities such as our Holiday Center. 
	 SCS is in the process of identifying a 
building that will meet our needs for many 
years to come. We hope to move into the 
new building in mid/late 2020. To add to 
the excitement, 2020 is also the agency’s 
50th anniversary. Rest assured that we 
will let you know about celebrations for 
both of these milestones! 
	 All of the Board members have made 
commitments to help pay for the new 
building. I hope you will consider making 
an extra gift to SCS in the coming months 
to honor our half-century legacy and help 
us move forward into the next chapter of 
our mission to prevent homelessness and 
hunger in our local community. n

Michael Gallagher, SCS Board President
Deputy Superintendent, Sunnyvale School District

Benjamin* is a 49-year-old veteran who suffers from PTSD. 
Although he is an accomplished cook, he has had trouble 

keeping jobs because the noisy nature of commercial kitchens 
triggers his trauma. He sought financial assistance from Sunny-
vale Community Services after losing another job, which resulted 
in disputed unemployment benefits. When he came to us, he was 
falling behind on his rent and his utilities had already been dis-
connected.
	 We gave Benjamin emergency financial aid and also enrolled 
him in our Financial Literacy program. Financial literacy is 
increasingly being recognized as a foundational skill for self-suffi-
ciency. New funding from the Silicon Valley Community Foun-
dation (SVCF) is allowing one of our case workers to spend part of 
her time providing vital financial coaching to SCS clients.
	 Benjamin began keeping close track of all his income and ex-
penditures, which helped him discover expensive habits such as 
eating out a lot. He eventually received retroactive unemployment 
benefits, has held down a new restaurant job for several months, 
and recently began a second job delivering food. We look forward 
to helping many more people like Benjamin stabilize their incomes 
through the SVCF Financial Literacy program. n

Paloma*, who has a daughter in high school and two 
elementary-age sons, became homeless when she had to flee 

domestic violence (DV). We enrolled her in our SCS case manage-
ment and food programs and referred her to Nextdoor Solutions 
for DV assistance and to the United Way’s Sparkpoint program for 
credit counseling. We were able to find the family a two-bedroom 
apartment in Campbell. We subsidized the rent payments at first, 
but with her new budgeting skills, Paloma was able to take over 
the full cost of the apartment within months. n

*All names have been changed to protect the privacy of our clients.

~ Sunnyvale Singers � Voices of Hope Humanitarian Choir

continued from page 1
We were treated to two special concerts earlier this year. 

Thank you to the Sunnyvale Singers and Voices of Hope 
Humanitarian Choir for their memorable performances. 
	 The Sunnyvale Singers, directed by Mary Hamilton, performed 
a series of upbeat renditions at Trinity United Methodist Church 
in preparation for their annual Spring Fling concert. 

	 Voices of Hope Humanitarian Choir sang wonderful selections 
from composer and conductor Henry Mollicone’s Beatitude Mass 
at St. Luke Lutheran Church. Thank you to all the performers 
and attendees who gave generously of their time and donations to 
support SCS. n

offer support to both parties to ensure suc-
cessful housing outcomes. Our HCMs visit 
the Homeless Shelter on a weekly basis 
to identify families who may benefit from 
HPRR services.  
	 Fast forward to today. With the support 
of her SCS Housing Case Manager, Anna 
secured adequate affordable housing. Once 
she was stably housed, she was able to 
concentrate on improving her employment, 
and received a promotion at work. 
 	 SCS will further support Anna by pro-
viding three months of financial education 
so she can continue to improve her finan-
cial health. 
 	 Our thanks to Google.org and the City of 
Sunnyvale for continuing to support SCS’s 
mission to prevent homelessness and hun-
ger in our local community. n



Backpack Day on August 1st marked the culmination of our summertime “Head-to-Toe” 
program, when families receive additional food over the summer when schools are 

closed and children miss out on meal programs. SCS provided over 1,700 children with new 
backpacks, school supplies, dental hygiene kits, a $40.00 gift card for shoes, and a nutri-
tious snack. Additional backpacks and shoe gift cards have been delivered to Sunnyvale 
schools and the North County homeless shelter for distribution to low-income transfer stu-
dents and homeless students throughout the school year.  n

On Saturday, November 30, from 10:00 a.m. to 1:30 p.m., the 
whole family is invited to come to the annual Rides for Toys event 

sponsored by the Sunnyvale Department of Public Safety. Located 
in the Macy’s parking lot (downtown Murphy Street, between Macy’s 
and Target), this event will give children a chance to sit in a fire truck 
and to learn the importance of giving to kids less fortunate. We ap-
preciate your donation of gift cards for teens and young adults, as 
well as toys — especially for ages 7-11. All donations will benefit the 
annual Holiday Center at SCS. n

A D D I T I O N A L  S P O N S O R S
Sunnyvale Rotary

The all-volunteer SCS Auxiliary did it again! Their fall craft fair was 
a hit with beautiful homemade crafts and scrumptious home-

baked goods — all benefitting Sunnyvale Community Services. In 
addition, they displayed this year’s beautiful “Autumn Leaves” quilt 
that will be raffled off at the SCS Holiday Auction. Autumn Leaves is 
rich in colors and textures. It features gorgeous shades of fall leaves, 
vines, and wonderful wave textures, all enhanced with metallic gold. 
This lovely piece was professionally quilted by The Granary in a lovely 
leaf pattern. 
	 We are grateful for the talented Auxiliary whose unflagging support 
is a vital part of the success of SCS. n

Underwriting SCS’ $1,000 a day operating 
costs not covered by grants or contracts

Amazon
Jeffrey A. Andrews
Anonymous (5)
The Applied Materials Foundation
AT&T
The Babulak Fund
Mary Ellen & Stephen Barasch
Donna L. Beres
Mary J. Bradley
Nicholas & Anna Brosnahan
California New Car Dealers Association 
Employee Benefits Trust
D. Delange & G. Calvert
Christopher & Lucy Cesar
Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-Day 	
	 Saints
Citrix - Corporate Citizenship Committee
City of Sunnyvale
City of Sunnyvale Employees’ Giving 	
	 Campaign
Community Services Agency of 
	 Mountain View & Los Altos
Lynn & Bill Crane
Cumberland Elementary School

DAV Charitable Service Trust
Scott & Linda Davidson
Denali Summit School, Sunnyvale
Destination: Home
Devcon Construction Incorporated
Jim & Celia Dudley
Connor & Mikila Duke
Laura & Fred Egley
El Camino Healthcare District
Emergency Food & Shelter Program (EFSP)
Encore.org
Bruce L. & Vivian A. Euzent
John Finney
Flowers Bakery
Cynthia J. Fong
Fund for Shared Insight: Listen for Good
Nancy Garrett
John George
Google, Inc.
Google.org
James R. Griffith
Dan & Donna Hafeman
Olaf Hirsch & Melinda Hamilton
Glenn & Cynthia Hendricks

Homestead High School
Albert & Susan Howard
Hunter Properties
Hurlbut-Johnson Charitable Trusts
Intero Foundation Inc.
Intuitive Surgical
Derek & Tracia Iwamoto
Jay Paul
Jockers Family Foundation
Kaiser Permanente Santa Clara
Arthur Gleckler & Kristine Kelly
Gregory Krodel, in memory of Vivian 
Krodel & Mason Krodel
Lane Partners
Law Foundation of Silicon Valley
Martin & Anita Lee
LinkedIn
Steve Lippert, Allana, Buick & Bers
Lockheed Martin Space Systems Company
Loved Twice
Jerry & Linda Mar
Barbara McClellan
Regis & Dianne McKenna
Don & Irene McMullen

The Martin Pool & Stephanie Miller Fund
Gaylord & Carmita Mossing
NetApp
Gene & Margaret Oishi
Omar Family Charitable Fund
Our Daily Bread
Thomas Pageler
Palo Alto Medical Foundation, Camino 
Medical Group
Eileen Paulsen
Pelger Family Charitable Foundation
Judith Petroski
Robert & Anne Pochowski
Mr. & Mrs. Wolfgang Polak
Jim & Janet Reynolds
The Caroline M. Ryan Living Trust
Sacred Heart Community Service
Safeway Foundation
San Francisco Chronicle Season of 		
	 Sharing
San Jose Mercury News Wish Book 	
	 Fund Inc.
County of Santa Clara
Santa Clara Valley Transportation 		
	 Authority

Sares Regis Education and Community 	
	 Foundation
Steven & Rose Schoch
Second Harvest Food Bank of Santa Clara 	
	 & San Mateo Counties
Severns Family Foundation
Lois Sibbach
Silicon Valley Clean Energy Fund
Silicon Valley Community Foundation
Silicon Valley Monterey Bay Council, BSA
Sobrato Family Foundation
Specialty Solid Waste & Recycling
Ferguson-Spires Fund
Sprouts, Sunnyvale
St. Luke Lutheran Church
Star One Credit Union’s Community 	
	 Involvement Committee
Chad & Elizabeth Steward
Judy & Bob Steward
Sunbasket
Sunlight Giving
Sunnyvale Grocery Outlet
Sunnyvale Community Services Auxiliary
Sunnyvale International Church

4 Days = 2,000 meals-in-a-can

3 Days = 3,000 quarts of milk

2 Days = 1,260 cans of tuna

Anonymous (1)
Michael & Theresa Benkert
Jeffrey William Grafton
Shane & Kimberly Jacksteit
Hans-Theo Jungeblut
Kenneth & Susie Lamarche
The Mary W. Lernihan Charitable Fund
Level 10 Construction
Mission City Community Fund
Pacific Gas & Electric Company
Pine Cone Lumber
William R. Roberts, Architect
Courtney Shenberg
Mike & Patti Simone
Sunnyvale Christian School
ZSPACE, Inc.

Anonymous (3)
Camille Barnes-Mosley
Bob & Cheryl Bartholomew
Mike & Diana Brzozowski
California Water Service Company
Thomas & Judith Cerny
Robert & Christine Cloke
Crosswalk Community Church
Peter N. Doelling
Barbara Evatt
Andrew & Kathleen Fung
John & LuAnne Graves
Richard & Diane Horn
Russell & Susan Hull
Mr. & Mrs. Mustafa Hussaini
Bob Kenney
Keith & Ellen Kitchen
Michael & Debbie Klein, State Farm 	
	 Insurance
Matthew & Donna Leacock
Robert McGowan
Robert & Kathleen Menifee
Paul Murray
Benjamin Newsom
Pearson Automobile Company, Inc.
Eric & Julia Roberts
Thomas N. Kilsdonk & Beverly 		
	 Sanford
Hannah Sarver
Gary & Elaine Schlegel
St. Cyprian Church
Kylle St. Pierre
Sunnyvale Elks Lodge / B.P.O.E. 	
	 #2128
Sunnyvale FISH
Rimas Svarcas
Robert Groppo & Terry Wight
Zanotto’s Family Market, Sunnyvale

John & Linda Adams
Drs. Aftandilian
Lily Aggarwal
Habib Ahmad
Lane A. Albanese
Thomas Albanese
Alpha & Omega Semiconductor
Anonymous (15)
Lawrence Aragon
Carol Arnett
Tab & Rachel Atkins
BMC Software
Julian M. Knox & Steven A. Banks
Christine Barmeier
James Barnette
Elizabeth & Jim Batson
Justin Becker
Carl & Diane Benson
Dr. & Mrs. I. B. Bernhardt
Roberta Bernstein
Michael Bobick
Lynda & Richard Borrison
Bose Family Charitable Fund
Edward Bouwhuis
Bright Beginnings Preschool
Phillip & Laurel Brock 
Mark Burns
Michele Carlson
Patricia E. Castillo
Robert Lister & Ana Chang
Jeffry Chang
Mr. & Mrs. Lewis Chew
Christ Episcopal Church of Los Altos
Ron Coens
Debbie Colden & Gary Marker
Congregational Church of Sunnyvale UCC
Timothy & Margaret Coté
Scott & Diane Cressler
Susan Crljenko
Lorraine C. Crowder
Michael & Michele Cudzinovic
Douglas Daetz
Ronald B. David
Evelyn Dixon
Ellis Elementary
Bernice L. Eng
Robert & Julie Estko
Equipment Solutions, Inc.
Excite Credit Union
Family Giving Tree
Mark & Janet Farabaugh
James H. Feit
Richard & Christine Ferry
Janet Fire
Andrew & Deborah Frazier
Phyllis Freeman
Fremont High School
Al Frugaletti
Ed Fussell
Michael A. Gallagher
Dhiren Gandhi
Jennifer & Brian Garnett
Elaheh Gattozzi
Girl Scouts Troop 60418
Russell Gottfried
Alexander & Patricia Gray
Greystar
William & Carolyn Gross
Barbara Groth
Christine Guerra
Alice Guimarin
Fidel Gutierrez
Leslie Murdock & Kathleen T. Hall

Erika and Per Hammarlund
Dixie Lee Harner
Jeffrey & Janet Harp
T. J. Hawkins
Robert Heller
Heritage Bank of Commerce
Mary & Brian Hill
Robert & Vilia Hirsch
Hans Hoefler
Jeff & Debbie Hotter
Hunter Properties
IBM Volunteer Outreach Council
Syed & Jamie Imam
Denis & Dee Imazeki
Brad Grantham & Kristin Ingram
Patricia Innes
Chris Iremonger
Irvine Company
Mikio & Vickie Ishimaru
June Janowski
Felisa Jara
Joyce & Robert Jeckell, in memory of 	
	 Phyllis Jeckell & Barbara J. Mordy
Henrik Jensen
Elizabeth Jones
Max R. Kaehn
Kalpatharu Foundation
Karen L. Kao
John Dowding & Denise Kato
Paul Kavanagh
John Kearney
Thomas Kempe
Susan Ketcham
Tiang Lye Khoo
Knights of Columbus St. Francis of 	
	 Assisi Council No. 4981
Sushant Koshti
Kuehne Construction
James & Claire Lakner
Leadership Sunnyvale
Learning Express
Dr. Daisy H. Lee, in memory of Dr. 	
	 Kuo-Wei Lee
Theresa J. Lees
Joanne Lee Lewis
Shun-Tak A. Leung & Pik Sum Li
Peter & Debra Loomis
Herbert & Elizabeth Lopez-Aguado
Julie Luckcuck
Emmanuel Lugos
Leanne Luna
Lawrence & Nancy Lunetta
Sarah Luttman
Karyn MacKie
Paula & Chuck MacQuiddy
Macy’s West
Blandine Malhet, IMD Switzerland
Joseph Manca
Pete & Debra Mangan
Ali Abedini & Roksana Sadraei Manjili
Margaret Mannion
Maple Tree Inn
Noreen & Joseph Maresca
Monica Martinez
Myriam McAdams
Mary Elaine McEnery
Christopher McGraw
Kevin McGreevey
Michael & Carol Megas
Richard Mehlinger
James L. Meyerson
Janet Mello
Marc & Jennifer Merlin
Douglas Merrell
David & Kathy Moore
MGM Real Estate, Dennis & Linda Moreno

1 Day = 300 jars of peanut 
butter

Abode Services
Advanced Micro Devices
Alpha Delta Kappa, Alpha Lambda 	
	 Chapter
Anonymous (2)
Elizabeth & Paul Archambeault
Valerie Armento
Ajit Balakrishna
Charles L. Barndt, Jr.
Jim & Lynn Briody
Stephen & Susan Campello
Children’s Dental Center
Dean & Wilma Chu
Anita Clemetson
John & Maya Clifton

Sunnyvale Presbyterian Church
Sunnyvale Public Safety
Sunnyvale Rotary Club
Sunnyvale School District
Synopsys, Inc.
Target, Sunnyvale
Teichert Foundation
A. Teichert & Son, Inc.
Michael Trent & Angela Telerski
Texas Instruments Corp.
Toyota, Sunnyvale
Tri Counties Bank
Tzu Chi Foundation
U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs
Union Bank
United Way Bay Area
Village Harvest
Estate of Paul Walkowiak
Walmart
Western Digital Corporation Fund
White Sierra
Whole Foods
Yahoo Employees Foundation
Tad & Florence Yoshikawa

Roy Clifton
Scott Corzine & Reena K. Khare
Cupertino Host Lions Club
Karen Davis
Paula & Eric DeRitis
Faultline Brewing Co., Sunnyvale
Susan Fisher
Philip & Junko Freidin
Fujitsu
Virginia Gelczis
Michael & Kelly Giannini
Joanne Glen
Wren Clark & Martin Gorfinkel
Michael & Susan Grabau
David Gurle
Debra D. & Spencer Hiraki
Albert Howard
Illumio
India Cash & Carry, Inc.
Anne Infeld
Quinn & Lindsay Jacobson
Clay Joncas-Carrell
JRP Electric
Deborah S. Kidd
Carla J. Klein
Gopal Krishnan
Philip Kurjan
Rick & Mary La Frentz
Duane Loos
Los Altos High School
Tara Martin-Milius
John Wehner & Asunción Martinez-	
	 Wehner
Tyler & Jennifer McHenry Charitable 	
	 Fund
David & Holly Mendel
Debra Miedema
Sunnyvale MOMS Club
Arthur & Claudia Muller
Jerry & Julie Nabhan
Russell & Mira Nakano
Philip C. Nies
Eldon Okazaki
On Semiconductor
Richard & Deborah Owens
Jeff & Cindy Pelger
Thomas Pyle, in memory of Susan 	
	 L. Pyle
Redwood Gospel Assembly
Lynn Relyea
Dennis Rossman
Jeff & Sandra Ruggles
Helen Rutt & Gil Ohana
David Sacarelos
The Shiu Family
Silicon Valley Bicycle Exchange
Skyrise Real Estate Group
Smith Family Foundation
John & Susan Sontag
St. Mark Lutheran Church
Dennis & Jean Stein
Parvathanathan Subrahmanya
Michelle Sullivan
Fred Taylor
Karen L. Taylor
Trinethra Supermarket
Ray Tsai
Tom & Linda Vachon
Neerja Bhatt & Aniruddha Vaidya
Venable Foundation
Sudhir & Kathleen Virmani
Walter T. Wilser
Xi Ling Wong
Don Kumamoto & Peggy Wood
Katharina & Alistair Woodman

Morgan Stanley Wealth Management
Carol L. Morrow
Jonathan Mott & Emily Alison Gross
Douglas Mow
Susanne Mulcahy & Jan Raissle, in 
memory of Anita Mulcahy
Dr. Ken Sawyer, Murphy Ave. Pet Clinic
Kristen Myburgh
Myers-Briggs Company
Brian & Kristin Nadreau 
David & Susanne Newswanger
Linda Nishimoto
Jean & Bill Nix
Northrop Grumman Corp.
Stuart Oberman
Michael Ogawa
Debbie & David Ojala
Olander Company
Ronald Olander
Scott Panzer & Dianne Olivera
C J Olson Cherries
Vicki O’Malley
Shane & Alyssa Owara
Manoj Panicker
Evelyn Parenteau
Parnell Charitable Fund 
Marie Bernard & Bruce Paton
Brenda L. Pattison
Craig & Jenny Peasley
Kathleen & Mark Peters
PetSmart Sunnyvale
Debbie Phillips
JB Phipps
Benjamin Picard
Judith Pogue
Greg & Julie Y. Poist
Judy E. Poutré
Gary & Dotty Price
Project Night Night
Sandra Ramer
Kathy & Matt Ready
Mary Ann Reilly
Corinne & Alec Eckel Reitter
Jeanette Reyes
Shakila Rahman & Jose Rios
Tim & Yolanda Risch
Bob Roberts
Roy & Marsha Rocklin
Roberta Roessle
George & Charlotte Rogers
Elaine T. Rowan
Trudi E. Ryan
Robert Salwasser
Samuels Family Fund
Arthur Saville III
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Schlosser
Daniel Schmidt
Marie Schneider 
James & Joan Schulze
Karl & Kathi Schweighofer
Mark & Elizabeth Semmelmeyer
Sereno Properties - Los Altos
Clifton & Karen Shak
Patricia & John Sheehan
Benjamin Shieh
Susan P. Silver
Chris & Francine Simone
Lenin Singaravelu
Robert Kehl Sink
Raymond & Yvonne Skitt
Lois Smallwood
Roger Conley Smith
Diane Solinger
Gerard Davies & Jody Solow-Davies
Jerry Burger & Marlene M. Somsak
St. Thomas Episcopal Church

Douglas & Alexandra Standing
Mary Ann Stanfield
David & Catherine Stokes
Mr. & Mrs. Larry Stone
Esther Wong & Shayne Stubbs
Aja Sulack
Sunnyvale Democratic Club
Sunnyvale Host Lions
Sunnyvale Martial Arts Academy
Sunnyvale Singers
David & Beverly Swanson
Scott Switzer
Sara and Richard Thompson 
Rose-Marie Twu
Unitarian Universalist Fellowship of 	
	 Sunnyvale - The Social Justice 	
	 Committee
Charles & Leanne Untulis
Ricardo Uribe 
Kate van Lienden
Natalie Vander Kam
Richard & Jeanette Vargus
Gary & Sharon Vergho
Linda Vu Nguyen
Joseph Ribera & Mary-Ann Wallace
Paula Wallace 
Peter & Joy Wallack
Louise Warburton
Raymond C. & Lynn D. Warneck
Allen & Cecilia Watson
Amanda Weitzel
Brad & Deborah Wetmore
William & Danielle White
Fay J. Wiggins
Eric & Mary Wilford 
Donald F. Wilson, Jr. 
Samuel & Mary Winklebleck 
Adeline Wong
Brenda Lee & Jason Wong
Dudley Wong
Stacy Wong
Simone Wright
Janaan Zender
Zume Pizza



SEVERNS FAMILY 
FOUNDATION

If you are 70½ or older and have an IRA, you know you’re required to make minimum 
distributions each year. Even if you don’t need all of that income, you could face a tax 

penalty if you fail to make the minimum withdrawal. 
	 There is a lesser-known option that can benefit you and Sunnyvale Community 
Services: In lieu of paying taxes on a distribution, you can make a charitable donation 
that counts toward your annual IRA distribution requirement and is excluded from your 
adjusted gross income for that tax year. 
	 For example, assume you are required to withdraw at least $10,000 per year from 
your IRA, but only need $3,500 of that for your expenses. If you transferred $6,500 
directly to Sunnyvale Community Services and retain $3,500 for your needs, you would 
meet your annual IRA deduction requirement and not be taxed on the $6,500 donation.
	 We encourage you to seek advice from your tax counselor to understand how this 
could optimize taxes for your portfolio. n

Keep your email address current. As 
we celebrate our 50th anniversary 

next year, you’ll want to make sure you 
can receive your monthly copy of our email 
newsletter. Each month, we’ll be reliving 
success stories and achievements from five 
decades of serving those in need from the 
Sunnyvale community. 
	 We will also share SCS updates about 
activities and events planned throughout 
the year. n

We all owe a lot to our military veter-
ans. So when a vet comes through 

the doors of Sunnyvale Community Servic-
es, we’re very appreciative of the corpora-
tions and foundations that give us funding 
specifically to help former servicemembers.
	 For example, “Leonard,” a 64-year-old 
Vietnam vet, first sought our help several 
years ago when he was homeless. We paid 
his security deposit and first month’s rent 
so he could use his VA voucher to move 
into an apartment. We also enrolled him 
in our food programs. Recently, Leonard 
became an SCS Home Food Delivery client 
because he has multiple medical condi-
tions and is no longer able to come to our 
warehouse to pick up food. 
	 This year, the following funders are 
making it possible for SCS to help vets like 
Leonard. Our profound thanks to them for 
this assistance. n
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Teen Gift Card

Forget Black Friday and Cyber Monday. #GivingTuesday is a national event dedicated 
to online giving to your favorite nonprofit. Come celebrate with us! We will be hosting 

an Open House on December 3, 2019 from 2:00 – 6:00 p.m. Come by and take a tour 
of the Holiday Center and enjoy light refreshments. There will be opportunities to donate 
on-site and online! All donations from #GivingTuesday will go towards helping the families, 
seniors, and homeless individuals who will be walking through our North Pole this Decem-
ber. Let’s keep working together to make this a special year for all our families in need. 
Thank you for your kind support! n

Join community members from all walks 
of life as they discover first-hand the 

struggles that a low-income family experi-
ences as they try to make ends meet in 
Silicon Valley. You will spend a morning 
simulating a month in the life of a low-wage 
worker or a senior living on fixed income. 
It will be an experience that will forever 
change how you perceive the struggles of 
our neighbors. 
	 Co-sponsored by Downtown Streets 
Team, Leadership Sunnyvale, Sunnyvale 
Presbyterian Church, Our Daily Bread, 
and Sunnyvale Community Services. n


